## CITY OF CORAL GABLES ANTI-CRIME COMMITTEE October 23, 2019

MEMBERS	J	F	M	A	M	J	J	A	S	О	N	D	APPOINTED BY
Fernando Arguelles	P	P	P	Е	*	P	*	*	P	P			Mayor Valdés-Fauli
Rachel Lauzurique	P	Е	P	Е	*	P	*	*	P	Е			Mayor Valdés-Fauli
Jeff Sullivan	P	Е	P	Е	*	Е	*	*	Е	Е			Vice Mayor Keon
Vicky Busot	P	P	P	P	*	Е	*	*	P	P			Vice Mayor Keon
Maria Cruz	P	P	P	P	*	P	*	*	P	P			Commissioner Lago
Manuel Vadillo	A	Е	P	Е	*	Е	*	*	Е	Е			Commissioner Lago
Annette Strauch	P	P	P	Е	*	Е	*	*	P	P			Commissioner Mena
Robert Cambo	P	P	Е	P	*	P	*	*	Е	P			Commissioner Mena
Carl Kafka				P	*	P	*	*	P	P			Commissioner Fors
Erick Cruz					*		*	*	P	P			Commissioner Fors
Aurelio Durana	P	P	P	P	*	P	*	*	P	P			City Manager Iglesias
Andy Mayobre	P	P	P	Е	*	P	*	*	P	P			City Manager Iglesias
Vince Damian	P	P	P	P	*	P	*	*	P	P			Police Chief Hudak

P = PRESENT A = ABSENT E = EXCUSED \*= NO MEETING/INFORMAL MEETING \*\*= SPECIAL MEETING

## **Staff:**

Edward Hudak, Chief of Police Jason Plemmons, Recording Secretary

## ITEM 1 – CALL TO ORDER

Chair Cruz called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

## ITEM 2 – GENERAL DISCUSSION

Chief Hudak provided an update on recent events in the City. Halloween events were discussed, with an additional 27 officer on duty for the various Halloween events.

Chief Hudak discussed planning of the JOB parade, Holiday Tree Lighting, and other holiday events which begin after Halloween.

Package theft details for the holiday shopping season were discussed. Officers and NSAs will be helping conceal packages.

Mr. Durana asked about homeless persons in the City. Chief Hudak discussed departmental SOP and procedures related to homeless persons. The parks ordinance allows for removal of persons from parks after dark. The City's arrangement with Camillus House was discussed.

Chief Hudak discussed enforcement of bicycle traffic, requirements for bicycles to have lights/reflectors and other bicycle safety equipment.

Ride Sharing service safety, and enforcement of ride share vehicle infractions was discussed. School Busses, delivery trucks, and moving trucks blocking traffic were also discussed.

Chief Hudak discussed the SaferWatch app, and the privacy concerns some have with app usage.

Chief Hudak gave an update on the new Public Safety Building currently under construction.

There being no further business and no objections, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm.